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Wednesday 19th May 2021 
 
Wickepin CEO & Shire Councillors 
 
Dear Mark & Councillors, 
 
We write to you in response to your letter dated 30th March 2021, Yealering CWA. 
 
33 years ago the CWA building was vesting with the Wickepin shire, with the conditions that Lake 
Yealering Progress Association would pay service & maintenance costs. 
 
33 years ago, our population in the town and the surrounding farming area was double the 
population we currently have today. As you are all aware, our small country towns are getting 
smaller, we are all involved on more than one committee and we are all busy with our own business. 
 
Community groups that hired the CWA, no longer exist. Infant Health, CWA Ladies meetings, 
Kindergarden/Playgroup, Writing Club, As you are all aware, our small country towns are getting 
smaller, we are all involved on more than one committee and we are all busy with our own business. 
Book Club, the Post Office and Afternoon Teas no longer run due to the population. 
 
From a financial point of view, we no longer have money coming in for the hire of the CWA.  Would 
the shire consider waiving our rates at 26 Dalton St (Old Butchers Shop)? This money could then 
utilised for water, electricity and other small garden maintenance. 
 
Look forward to hearing from you 
Kind Regards 
 
 
 
 
Kym Smith 
Secretary 


